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ABSTRACT. We determined expression and localization of the anti-
apoptotic cellular FLICE inhibitory protein (cFLIP) in the porcine 
corpora lutea (CL) and corpus albicans (CA) during estrous and preg-
nancy. The CL and CA were collected at different stages of estrous 
to determine cFLIP immunolocalization, and mRNA and protein ex-
pression. The mRNA expression of the short cFLIP isoform (cFLIPS) 
was higher at the early and mid CL stages, and lower by the late 
CL stage (P < 0.01); mRNA expression of the long cFLIP isoform 
(cFLIPL) was higher at the mid CL stage, and lower at the early and 
late CL stages (P < 0.01). Levels of cFLIPS and cFLIPL were steady 
and high during the early and mid CL stages, and had significantly 
decreased (P < 0.01) by the late stage. The cFLIP protein was highly 
expressed in the early and mid CL stages of estrous, but weakly ex-
pressed in the late stage. Expression of cFLIPS showed no significant 
difference between preovulatory corpus albicans (CA1) and corpus 
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albicans (CA2) coexistent with the CL from the previous estrus, but 
cFLIPL mRNA expression was higher during CA1 than CA2. The 
expression of cFLIPS showed no significant difference between CA1 
and CA2, but cFLIPL was not detected. The cFLIP protein was weak-
ly expressed in the CA. Expression of cFLIPS and cFLIPL mRNA and 
proteins was observed in the CL, and the cFLIP protein was highly 
expressed during pregnancy. We propose that cFLIPS/L acts as a sur-
vival factor, and performs an anti-apoptotic function in the porcine 
CL.
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